
CUSTODY 
 

In MS v. CS, 172 Misc.2d 603, 660, N.Y.S.2d 2777 (Fam Ct. 1997) held: 
 
It is well settled that the sole criterion when questions of custody 

are confronted is the best interests of the child (Citations omitted). 
This standard necessarily encompasses a myriad of factors such as 
psychological, economic, social and familial (Citations omitted). 
Moreover, there is no prima facia right to custody of the children in 
either parent; a presumption of “maternal superiority” is outdated. 

 
It may be state statute and case law that there is no prima facia 

right to custody of the children in either parent and that a presumption 
of “maternal superiority” is outdated, but the judges still believe that 
the children belong with the mother unless the father can prove the 
mother is totally unfit to be the custodial parent. 

 
In Bliss v. Asch, 56 N.Y.2d 995 (1982) the court addressed the issue 

of custodial parent maintaining meaningful contact with the other parent. 
It is the court’s responsibility to make sure whoever is awarded custody 
of the child continues to ensure meaningful contact of the child with the 
other parent. 

 
The courts unfortunately do not ensure that fathers have meaningful 

contact with their children even though they are required to do so. 
 
Williams v. Williams, 188 A.D.2d 906 (3rd Dep't, 1992): 
 
It is beyond dispute that the primary consideration in any custody 

matter is the best interests of the child (Citations omitted). To that 
end, “alternation of an established custody arrangement will be ordered 
only upon a showing of sufficient change in circumstances reflecting a 
real need for a change in order to insure the continued best interests of 
the child” (Citations omitted). Such a termination, in turn, involves 
inquiry into a number of factors, including the quality of the home 
environments, the length of time the present custody arrangement has been 
in place and each parent’s past performance, relative fitness and ability 
to provide for and guide the child’s intellectual and emotional 
development (Citations omitted). Family Court’s factual findings in this 
regard are traditionally accorded great difference (Citations omitted) 
and will be set aside only where they lack sound and substantial basis in 
the record (Citations omitted) 

 
Eschbach v. Eschbach, 56 N.Y.2d 167, 451 N.Y.S.2d 658 (1982) held 

that there are also other factors to be considered besides those listed 
above. They include siblings should be kept together, the desires of each 
child considering the age and maturity of the child and the potential for 
influence having been exerted on the child and the financial status and 
financial ability of each parent to provide for the child. 
 

In preparing a petition for custody the attorneys for the fathers do 
not address the above elements of custody, and do not address such issues 
as drug or alcohol use, the parent’s morality, the type of people the 
parent associates with, how stable they are, what their life style is, 
and if they interfere with the other parent’s parenting time.  

 
Unfortunately the courts do not like to address these issues 

especially if it means the father would receive custody. Fathers need to 
learn to raise these issues and how to address each of these issues one 
by one when filing their petitions with the court. 
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